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CHAP. 82 

UNFAIR 1vIETHODS OF CO:MPETITION 

PUBLIC LAWS, 1959 

'Sec. IS8-A. Regulations. The commissioner may adopt and amend reason
able regulations necessary to effect the purposes of sections 146 to 158.' 

Effective September 12, 1959 

Chapter 81 

AN ACT Relating to Weekly Payment of State Officials With Annual Salaries. 

Be it enacted by the People of the State of Maine, as follows: 

R. S., c. IS-A, § 53, amended. Section 53 of chapter I5-A of the Revised 
Statutes, as enacted by section I of chapter 340 of the public laws of 1957, is 
amended by adding a new sentence, to follow the first sentence, to read as fol
lows: 

'Any state officer, whose salary is established at an annual rate, shall receive 
weekly a sum which will, in the year's aggregate, most nearly equal the annual 
rate.' 

Effective September 12, 1959 

Chapter 82 

AN ACT Relating to Unfair Methods of Competition and Trade Practices. 

Be it enacted by the People of the State of Maine, as follows: 

Sec. 1. R. S., c. 60, § 146, amended. Section 146 of chapter 60 of the Revised 
Statutes is amended to read as follows: 

'Sec. 146. Purpose. The purpose of sections 146 to 158 is to regulate trade 
practices in the business of insurance in accordance with the intent of Congress 
as expressed in the Act of Congress of March 9, 1945 (Public Law IS, 79th 
Congress), by defining or providing for the determination of all such practices 
in this State which constitute unfair methods of competition or unfair or decep
tive acts or practices, by defining or providing for the determination of all such 
practices in other states by residents of this State which constitute unfair meth
ods of competition or unfair or deceptive acts or practices, and by prohibiting 
the trade practices so defined or determined.' 

Sec. 2. R. S., c. 60, § 148, amended. Section 148 of chapter 60 of the Revised 
Statutes is amended by adding at the end, a new sentence, as follows: 

'N 0 resident of this State shall engage in any other state in any trade practice 
which is defined in sections 146 to 158 as, or determined pursuant to sections 
146 to 158 to be, an unfair method of competition or an unfair or deceptive act 
or practice in the business of insurance.' 
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PUBLIC LAWS, 1959 CHAP. 83 

Sec. 3. R. S., c. 60, § 151, amended. The first paragraph of section 151 of 
chapter 60 of the Revised Statutes is amended to read as follows: 

'Whenever the commissioner shall have reason to believe that any such person 
has been engaged or is engaging in this State in any unfair method of competi
tion or any unfair or deceptive act or practice defined in section 149, or that 
a resident of this State has been engaged or is engaging in any other state in 
any unfair method of competition or unfair or deceptive act or practice defined 
in section 149, and that a proceeding by him in respect thereto would be to the 
interest of the public, he shall issue and serve upon such person a statement of 
the charges in that respect and a notice of a hearing thereon to be held at a time 
and place fixed in the notice, which shall nor be less than 14 days after the date 
of the service thereof.' 

Sec. 4. R. S., c. 60, § 154. amended. The first sentence of section 154 of 
chapter 60 of the Revised Statutes is amended to read as follows: 

'Whenever the commissioner shall have reason to believe that any person en
gaged in the business of insurance is engaging in this State in any method of 
competition or in any act or practice in the conduct of such business which is not 
defined in section 149, or that a resident of this State engaged in the business of 
insurance is engaging in any other state in any method of competition or in any 
act or practice in the conduct of such business which is not defined in section 149, 
that such method of competition is unfair or that such act or practice is unfair 
or deceptive, and that a proceeding by him in respect thereto would be to the 
interest of the public, he may issue and serve upon such person a statement of 
the charges in that respect and a notice of a hearing thereon to be held at a time 
and place fixed in the notice, which shall not be less than 14 days after the date 
of the service thereof.' 

Sec. 5. R. S., c. 60, § 147, sub-§ III, additional. Section 147 of chapter 60 of 
the Revised Statutes is hereby amended by adding a new subsection III, to read 
as follows: 

'III. "Resident" includes a resident individual or organization of any type 
engaged in the business of insurance.' 

Effective September 12, 1959 

Chapter 83 

AN ACT Relating to Approval of Summer Schools. 

Emergency preamble. Whereas, acts of the Legislature do not become ef
fective until 90 days after adjournment unless enacted as emergencies; and 

Whereas, the following legislation is vitally necessary to permit the State 
Board of Education to approve summer schools for the summer of 1959; and 

Whereas, such summer schools should have standards approved by the State 
Board of Education for the protection of the students; and 

Whereas, in the judgment of the Legislature, these facts create an emergency 
within the meaning of the Constitution of Maine and require the following legis-
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